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requested waiver of fine; 
 2019 Business Plan, El Toro Water District meters; 
 TV set box required for analog televisions. 

 
10. Responses to Open Forum Speakers 
Several Directors responded to and provided input regarding member 
comments.  

 Director English and Moldow responded about petitions, noting that 
the guidelines for member petitions are listed in the Bylaws; 

 Director Gros commented on payment systems for fines. He noted that 
El Toro Water District uses meters to measure for overuse;  

 Director Moldow asked if the fall prevention program offer by LWV 
Foundation is only for people who cannot afford services;  

 Chris Collins responded about the role of the LWV Foundation; 
 Director Sabol Soule responded about damage caused by golfers;  
 Director Phelps commented that PAC renovations costs come out of 

the reserves; 
 Tim Moy commented that member discipline is confidential. The fines 

mentioned by a resident during open forum are a United Mutual issue. 
The Compliance office takes concerns about resident help, suicide, 
and elder abuse seriously, and maintains contact with Adult Protective 
Services and county authorities to investigate concerns.  

  
11. Consent Calendar  

(a) GRF Committee Appointments Update (moved to unfinished 
business item 12b.) 

 
(b) Consistent with its statutory obligations a subcommittee of the Board 

consisting of the Treasurer and at least one other board member reviewed 
and approved Golden Rain Foundation financials for the month of April 
2019 and by this vote ratify that such review be confirmed in this month’s 
Board Member Open Session Meeting minutes. 

 
Director Matson made a motion to approve the consent calendar. Director Sabol 
Soule seconded the motion.  
 
Discussion ensued among the Directors. 
 
Director English made a motion to move consent calendar item 11a. GRF Committee 
Appointments to unfinished business item 12b. The motion passed without objection.  
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